








Francis Parretta 

Lockport, N.Y. 

Erie County 

Lockport, N.Y. 

   Sept. 10, 1918 

 

Dear Sir 

 
 When I first heard 

that help was needed on the farms, 

I made up my mind that I would 

go out as a farm cadet.  This 

thought daunted on my mind 

day after day until finally on 

the twenty-ninth of April I decided 

to go out and work on a farm 

immediately. I was first hired by 

Mr. Frank Lewis.  On his farm, 

 

which was a very small one, I 

worked ten hours each day and 

received twelve dollars each week.  

The work Mr. Lewis’ farm was 

mainly with tomatoe plants. 

For the first week I was watering 

tomatoe plants and the following two 

weeks I wheeled tomatoe plants 



to the greenhouses.  From the fourth 

week to the seventh week, I helped 

shipping tomatoe plants. At the 

end of the sixth week we had all 

the tomatoe plants shipped and 

Mr. Lewis had no work for me. 

So at the beginning of the seventh 

week I was hired by Mr. Hiron 

and Mr. Collum.  For two week I worked 

 

at this farm, mowing grass with a 

scythe.  This job did not suit me.  And 

on the ninth week I was hired at the 

Wendt Farm.  At this farm the 

help worked nine hours.  But my 

pay was nevertheless twelve dollars 

per week.  On this farm, I did a 

great deal of hoeing.  On the ninth 

and tenth week I pulled weeds and 

hoed around the corn. On the 

eleventh week I picked cherries.  On 

the following week the hay was cut. 

And from the twelfth to the sixteenth 



week I was pitching hay.  There were 

about two hundred and sixty tons of 

hay in the barn when we got one working 

with the hay.  On the sixteenth and 

 

seventeenth weeks I helped haul thirty acres 

of oates and eighteen acres of barley. 

On the eighteenth week I picked 

apples and plums.  I left the farm 

on the thirty first of August because I 

had to go to school.  Farm work is 

of great importance.  Besides the usefulness 

of the produces on the farm, farm work 

is beneficial to the persons. The air is pure 

on the farm and it is therefore a healthy 

place to work.  There are all kinds of fruits to eat 

and fresh water to drink. Anyone having a chance to 

work on the farm should take advantage of it, for it is 

a healthy place to work. 

      Yours Truly, 

      Francis S. Paretta 




